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												25th October 2024
Dear Parents/Carers,

We have ended our half term with a wonderful week in school with both a disco and a pizza treat.  Our local takeaway shop, Best Kebab, delivered pizza to our school yesterday and served all pupils and staff with a delicious afternoon treat. We would like to send them a huge thank you as this was a brilliant addition to an exciting day, with the disco being a great way to end it. The children were a delight to have and they thoroughly enjoyed themselves. 

Alongside the excitement of pizza and discos, we also held our keyring sale which made £340 and our disco also raised over £400. This money is always used for our children and I know at the moment they have been asking for more play equipment for the yard so we can now organise this for them. 

Childhood illness
We continue to have lots of illnesses circulating around school at the moment and would like to remind parents, if children have a temperature they should remain absent from school until it returns to normal. Any child who has had sickness or diarrhoea should also remain absent for 48 hours after the last bout to prevent the spread across other children and staff.   

We have also had a few cases of head lice in school. This is a very typical childhood aliment and unfortunately does require quite high levels of scrutiny from families, looking out for the lice or eggs. They do spread very easily between young children and the only way to prevent this is to always treat your child’s hair, ensuring you repeat this treatment to make sure you also eliminate the eggs. All treatments are available from the pharmacy.

It was also mentioned on national news last night that scabies is becoming very prevalent, especially in the North East. People are being told not to ignore an itchy rash (small red dots) which is the highly infectious skin infestation. The condition is caused by a mite which burrows under the skin to lay eggs and is spread through close physical contact, bedding and clothes. Pharmacies are able to offer advice on this if you have any concerns. We do hope we can prevent an outbreak in school if we all work together.

Parents’ evenings
Nursery and Reception Stay and Play sessions will be held in the week beginning 11th November. Information for these sessions has been sent to parents and we look forward to seeing you all. 
Parents of children who have a SEND support plan will be offered an appointment to meet with teachers and review the plan in the week beginning 11th November. Where parents have attended this appointment, they do not then need to also attend a parents’ evening appointment. 
Parents’ Evenings for the rest of school will be held week beginning 18th November.  These appointments are booked through Eschools and we will notify you once the system is open for you to book your appointment. You will need to know your Eschools login to access the portal. If you have any questions about this, please contact the school office. 

Primary and Secondary school places
Year 6 parents- a reminder that if your child requires a Year 7 place for September 2025, the closing date for applications is 31st October. 

If your child requires a place in Reception for 2025, application closes on 15th January. Applications are made online.

[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to get in touch. If there is any information you believe is important to pass on about your child, staff are always available on the school yard, by email or you can make an appointment through the school office. 
I hope the weather is good for the half term break and families can enjoy some time together enjoying the autumn sunshine. We look forward to seeing your children return on Monday 4th November.

Joanne Bromley
Head Teacher



Upcoming diary dates
Friday 25th October- School breaks up for half term
Monday 4th November - School reopens after half term
Wednesday 6th November - Flu immunisation (Reception-Year 6)
Thursday 7th November – Y5 reflection visit to church (children only)
Week beginning 11th November - SEND parents’ evenings
Monday 11th November – Reception Stay and Play sessions 
Tuesday 12th November- Nursery Stay and Play sessions
Week beginning 18th November – Y1-Y6 parents’ evenings (more details to follow)
Friday 15th November - Dress down day for Children In Need
Friday 22nd November – Dress down day - bring chocolate for the Christmas Fair Tombola.
Thursday 5th December - Movie night (3.15pm-5.30pm)
Friday 6th December - Dress down day - bring a bottle for the Christmas Fair Tombola. 
Tuesday 10th December – Christmas Nativity
Wednesday 11th December – Christmas Nativity
Thursday 12th December – Christmas Fair (3.30pm)
Monday 16th December - Class Christmas parties.
Tuesday 17th December – Christmas Service at St Andrew’s Church (10am, parents welcome)
Friday 20th December - School finishes for Christmas break
Tuesday 7th January 2025 - School reopens
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